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We hope that you are enjoying Wimbledon 
& that the sun is going to shine again soon!       

With best wishes 

          Gail & Thomas Kelly  

Mad Hatter’s Tea Party  

As we can’t go to 
the one taking 

place in Royston 
and as part of Herts 

Care Providers        
Association’s Good Care Month, 
we are going to be holding our 

own very  special Mad Hatters’s 
Tea Party for all the resident’s to 

take part in on               
Wednesday 14 July 

Join us on Weds 7 July at 2.00 pm             
to  become a  Dementia Friend 

Charity Draw 

This month we are supporting 
the‘Barley Flower Tower’ appeal   
to improve our local church—as 
we also helped make the flowers 

now decorating it! 

 ! Birthday Celebrations 

A special afternoon tea was 
arranged to celebrate our  

lovely resident’s 90th birthday, 
which she was able to share 

with her family in the garden. 
Followed by birthday cake!! 

Residents visited by historian and BBC 
 

Following on from our Queen Mary afternoon 
tea a historian bought lots of items from the 

ship which he talked about and shared with us 
all, before pouring tea for Heather from the 
original 1st class china she would have been 

served on 85 years ago.  The BBC came to film 
the occasion and featured us on BBC Look East 

and also the national Breakfast News. 

A Dementia Friend is somebody that learns 

about dementia so they can help their        

community or a loved one living with             

dementia.  Lee-Ann & Sam have been trained 

by the Alzheimers Society to deliver these     

interactive and informative sessions, which last 

a max of 45 minutes.  So, if you would like to 

learn a bit more about dementia and how you 

can help and understand someone who is     

living with dementia a little better, please     

contact us to book a place and come along to 

our socially             

distanced session. 
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The historian sharing the history of his Queen 

Mary items with us and the BBC filming it all  
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We have managed to get out in the    

garden together between the showers 
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We have also enjoyed an 

impromptu concert from 

Rennie in the sunshine 
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We’ve also had a good time with    

music indoors, as well as arts and 

crafts, puzzles and just a nice cuppa. 
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We have been going for walks out in the village, 

looking at the church ‘flower tower’ and even 

collecting free rhubarb from a stall enroute, as 

well as having games in the garden 
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We were very grateful to Enid for being     

willing to be evacuated, using our special 

evacuslide, when we did a recent fire drill.  It 

made for a very good and realistic drill for all 

the staff that were involved on the day. Enid 

said ‘I’m raring to go at the start’ and 

‘mission completed’ at the end!! 

Meanwhile, we were delighted to have a socially 

distanced Irene back to put everyone through their 

paces ‘face to face’ again in her exercise classes. 
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The music was on again and       

everyone  involved really      

enjoyed themselves 
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Finally, our name the bear       

competition had a lot of 

interest and was won in 

the end by Lois.  He is now 

called Benjamin! 


